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      Community 

Meredith Senior Citizens 

Jim Hynds 

The Seniors met at 11 am on Monday, October 21 at the 
History Centre in Meredith to view the Significant Trees 
of Meredith & District Photography Exhibition. Some 
twenty or so members roamed freely throughout the 
exhibition and comments flowed like ñfantasticò,  
ñbeautifulò and ñwell doneò.  I must agree. The word I 
used was brilliant! Well done to the History Group and 
to the people of Meredith who supported this project. 
Many thanks to Marg Cooper and Bev Loveday for 
guiding us through the exhibition and telling us about 
the significance of some of the trees in the photographs. 
As it was lunchtime we then adjourned over the road to 
lunch together. 

The Seniors met on Monday, October 28 for their 
general meeting. After a great lunch we got underway. I 
donôt know,  maybe it was the spring day, but there was 
a lot of laughing, giggling and stirring.  

The seniors met at Fyansford Hotel for a lovely two 
course lunch on Monday, November 11. 

The seniors met on Monday, November 25 at the hall 
for lunch and a social day. 

Our Christmas party is on Monday, December 9. We all 
look forward to the Christmas dinner, live entertainment 
and Christmas hampers. 

Kinder News  

We have all enjoyed another wonderful, playful and 
imaginative year of discovery and learning at Meredith 
Kindergarten. Many of our kinder children have built up 
their skills to become independent, confident and 
enthusiastic learners who are keen and ready to go onto 
school next year. Both our groups are busy making and 
crafting end of year gifts for families and enjoying their 
last sessions together before we close for Christmas and 
holidays on the 19 th Dec. Next year we are combining the 
3ôs and 4ôs into one group so we have to say a very fond 
farewell to our Pre Kinder teachers Bianca & Lisa, thank 
you for implementing a beautiful little program that 

 

Meredith Racecourse Reserve 
 

Notice is given of a public meeting to be held 
at the Meredith Community Hub on  

Tuesday, 14th January 2020  

commencing at 8 PM. 
 

The purpose of the meeting is to nominate no 
less than three nor more than nine persons as the 
Committee of Management for the Meredith 
Racecourse Reserve for a term of three years. 
The current Committeeôs term will expire on 17th 
February 2020. All positions will be declared 
open and nominations will be accepted prior to 
or on the night. Nominations from women are 
encouraged. 

Further information, nomination forms and 
nominee declaration forms may be obtained by 
contacting your local Department of 
Environment, Land, Water and Planning office 
or at the meeting.  

For further enquiries please contact the secretary, 

Peter Macdonald on 5286 1274. 

supported all the children to engage in learning and begin 
their kinder journey. We also farewell Mandy who has 
been our Thursday kinder Teacher for a couple of years 
now and the Bush Kinder leader, we have really enjoyed 
having her on our team. Thanks to Julie and Lisa our 
additional assistants for all your support and valuable 
work with the children, you will all be missed. Thank you 
to the Meredith Primary School and Mr Trotter for 
supporting us and popping in regularly to say hello! 
Thank you to the Kinder committee and parents for your 
contributions, support and input throughout the year. 
Thanks to Lauren for managing the scholastic book club 
and to Wes for organising the MMF shifts, always a great 
weekend of fundraising and music.  

We wish all our Kinder families a lovely, fun and festive 
holiday time, itôs been wonderful getting to know you all 
and for those families who are leaving us, best of luck 
moving on to school and donôt forget to visit us!   We are 
looking forward to a restful break and spending time with 
our families and pets!  Kylie and Jodie will be back in the 
new year to Welcome families on Orientation day,  29th 
Jan and begin to settle in with our new group of children.  

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year  

From  the Meredith Kindergarten Educators Team   
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CATHOLIC  

St. Josephôs Parish Meredith  
Parish Priest Father Charles Balnaves  
Phone 52861230            0417319556 
parishofmeredith@bigpond.com 
Mass Times: 
Christmas Mass Times 

Please join us for any of our Christmas Celebrations:  

Christmas Eve 

St. Mary MacKillop Church Bannockburn Family Mass 6 p.m. 

St. Josephôs Meredith 9 p.m. followed by Christmas festivity. 

Christmas Day 

St. John the Baptist Winchelsea  8.30 a.m. 

St. Mary MacKillop Bannockburn 10.30 a.m. 

Christmas Carols Services: 

Bannockburn Community Carols St. Mary MacKillop Oval 
5.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.  

Followed by a youth event 7.30 p.m. to 8.30 p.m. for Grade 6 to 
Year 12. The Great Frisbee Challenge 

Inverleigh : Monday 9 th December at the Inverleigh Hall 

Winchelsea : By the River Saturday December 14th 6 p.m. 
Interchurch at St. Thomas Anglican Church December 24th at 7 
p.m. 

Meredith : Sunday December 22nd at 6.30p.m. in Meredith 
Interpretive Centre Grounds  
CATHOLIC ARCHDIOCESE OF AUSTRALIA 

St Marys House Of Prayerð Elaine 

Solemn mass Sundays 10.00am.  

Rosary and Vespers Saturday 5.00pm.  

Confessions by appointment Fr. James  

Ph. 5341 5544 

ANGLICAN 

Weekly Services, baptisms, weddings, funerals and  pastoral 
care.  
Contact: Rev. Phil Jacobson Ph. 0419 322 385 
Church Office, Byron St. Bannockburn 5281 2553  
Service Times: Holy Communion at Anglican Church, 
Meredith, 11.00am 5th Sunday of the month 
St James.  - Morrisons:  

The Rev. Glen Wesley Contact: 0429 146 566 or 5368 2730.  

1st Sunday of the month at 5pm, 3rd Sunday of the month at 

9am.  

SERBIAN ORTHODOX 

 Fr. TheodoreðPh. 5341 5568 

Holy Liturgy 10am every Sun, Sat & Major Feast Days. 

UNITING CHURCH   

MEREDITH Uniting Church 

11.00 am, 2nd Sunday each month 

BUNINYONG Uniting Church  

1st; 3rd, 4th Sundays, 9.30am. 

Rev. Carlynne Nunn 43330273.  0409285182 

 

   Church News 

Cr Owen Sharkey  
Mayor, Golden Plains Shire  

 

fromtheMAYOR 

It was an honour and a privilege to be elected as 
Mayor of Golden Plains Shire for the final year of 
our Council term.  

I am very pleased that Deputy Mayor Cr Joanne 
Gilbert was also re-elected for another year, and we 
thank our Councillor colleagues for their 
encouragement and support to continue in these roles.  

Golden Plains is a wonderful place to call home and 
more people of all ages choose to live, work and visit 
here every year. In the past three years, Council has 
delivered on many key commitments and objectives, 
and yet, in our growing communities, thereôs always 
more work to be done and more we can achieve for our 
residents.  

The next year is sure to be a busy one with the 
completion of several great projects and significant 
commitments of the Council Plan, while we face the 
challenges and embrace the opportunities that come 
with living in a growing, rural Shire.  

On behalf of all Councillors, Iôd like to wish all 
residents and visitors a very Merry Christmas and a 
safe, happy New Year. As Mayor and a member of the 
Councillor team, I look forward to working hard for all 
residents to make 2020 a very productive and 
successful year for Golden Plains Shire. 

 

Our Cover 

Peter Boer provided 
our cover picture of 
local farmer, Martin 
Peters cutting hay. 
Thanks Peter for  a 
very seasonal and 
decorative cover. 
 
 
 
 
Why not share your 
favourite pics with us?  
You might even make the front page. 
 
You can even join our Click Clique. 

Oops! - We had the wrong web address for David Whelanôs fab-

ulous wildlife photos. It is www.wildpix.com.au and it is 
well worth  a visit. 
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QUALIFIED PLASTERER 
 

WORKMANSHIP GUARANTEED 

AFFORDABLE RATES 

ANYWHERE IN THE MEREDITH AREA 
 

PHONE ADRIAN 

5341 5705    0421 475 299  

Roll of Honour 

OLD BOYS of MAUDE, SUTHERLANDS CREEK & 
SHE OAKS STATE SCHOOLS                                                         

WHO FOUGHT IN THE GREAT WAR 1914 -1919 

On Sunday November 10, 2019, a special event was held 
at the Maude Tennis Clubroom.  

Following a short Remembrance Day Service, special 
guest Carissah Cain-Sultana hosted a book launch.  

Specialising in Genealogy and Military History, Carissah 
has successfully launched this informative booklet after 
many months of tireless research. 

The A5 sized booklet features one page each for twenty 
six of the Service Personnel, whose names are listed on 
the ñ Roll of Honour Old Boys of Maude Sutherlands 
Creek and She Oaks State Schoolsò.  These stories give 
insight to their birth, life before enlistment, service 
history, death in service, place of burial or a description of 
their life after the war. 

Carissah has researched and published fifty six of these 
informative booklets based on Honour Rolls historically 
housed at State Schools. 

Congratulations Carissah, we appreciate your dedication 
to preserving and sharing our history.  

Booklets priced at $10 each are for sale from:                                                                                                                                                   
Meredith History Interest Group 31 Staughton Street 
Meredith Victoria 3333 jeffandmargcooper@gmail.com                                                                                                                             

Alan & Pauline Tournier 03 5281 9270; 
alan_pauline@skymesh.com.au 

mailto:jeffandmargcooper@gmail.com
mailto:alan_pauline@skymesh.com.au
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EAT  

COOK  
MAN  

{ǘŜǾŜ 5ǳũȅ 

 

ELAINE GRAVEL PIT 
 

¶ Road based gravel suitable for driveways, 
shed sites, etc 

¶ Small trailer loads to large truck loads welcome 

¶ Full loading facilities available on site 
 

Gravl Sales and Enquiries 

Ph 0437 358 307 

 

TESTôNôTAG 
All plug in electrical items can be tested  

and certified safe. 
 

On-site or off-site testing. Reasonable rates. 
 

Contact Meredith Maintenance  
 (Licensed Tester) 

 

52861550 or 0427300742  

 

Last month I talked about that wonderful vegetable: 
Spinach. It is still going strong in the garden and Iôve been 
cooking it every which way. At one stage I had so much I 
just blanched some, pureed it and put in into ice block 
trays in the freezer. Is good way of keeping it for a later 
time to use in sauces or soups.  

Then I remembered I had not made fresh pasta in a while, 
and fresh spinach pasta is to die for.  

The standard recipe for pasta is a couple of eggs and 
enough Durham wheat flour to make a stiff paste. If you 
are going to use Spinach as well: Blanche the greens in 
boiling water for a minute, when cooled squeeze all the 
water out and pur®e. It will retain some moisture, so when 
you mix it with the eggs and flour you may need a little 
more of the dry ingredient to make pliable dough. 

Now Knead it using the ball of your palm. Roll and press, 
roll and press, adding a little flour if needed. Then rest it 
for a few minutes, covered.  

 The purists say that hand rolled with a rolling pin is the 
only way to go. But if you have a pasta roller cutter go for 
it. First roll thick through the rollers for a couple of times. 
Then gradually thinner. When at the thinnest setting, 
change the handle over to the cutter side.  

As you roll off the ribbons of pasta, lay them across a 
broom handle or similar just to let them dry out a little. 
After 20 minutes or so you can now pick them up in 
handfuls and lay them out on a lightly floured tray. When 
time to Cook, just drop into boiling salted water for a 
couple of minutes. 

I would recommend a simple sauce of Garlic fried in olive 
oil, served with fresh Parmesan and perhaps some chopped 
parsley or other herbs. But you could have this delicious 
pasta with any of your favourite sauces. 

 

Good Cooking.  Steve 

Make a Christmas Wreath to Display on  

Meredith Christmas Corner 

To be made from natural materials and must 
be displayed by Friday 13th December 2019 

Enquiries: 0408599602 

 

Categories: Best Business  |   Best House 

To Enter SMS address to 0408599602 

Judging:  Friday 20th December  

2019 at 10.00 pm 

Winners Announced Sunday 22nd 
December 2019 

 

At Meredith Christmas Carols 
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Music Festival Traffic Control 
13th to 15th December 

- Speed reduction on Mount Mercer Road and Cameron Road 
from two days prior to the festival through to the day prior to 
the festival. 

- One-way traffic on Mount Mercer Road from Bamganie 
Road to Cameron Road from approximately 4am the day prior 
to the festival to approximately 7pm on the first day of 
the festival.  

- Traffic within the one-way zone travelling to Meredith will 
be diverted down Cameron Road 

- We assign traffic controllers to the corner of Midland 
Highway and Staughton Street on the final day of the festival 
to assist vehicles turning left or right onto Midland Highway 

- No-parking zones are installed along Mount Mercer Road 
and some surrounding roads 

If you live or work along Mount Mercer Road, Bamganie Road 
or Cameron Road and you would like a vehicle pass 
please email Aunty Meredith.  

If you have any concern or question about traffic or noise 
management, please get in touch by phone/text 0430 091 120 
or by emailing via auntym@mmf.com.au. These contacts are 
also operational 24 hours over the festival weekend. 

The festival website is www.mmf.com.au and other 
information for locals is available at www.aunty.mmf.com.au/
locals.  

Thank you for your support, Festival Planning Team  

mailto:auntym@mmf.com.au
http://www.mmf.com.au/
http://www.aunty.mmf.com.au/locals
http://www.aunty.mmf.com.au/locals
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Lions Club of Meredith and 

District 

 

 

We Serve 
 

Lions are in the business of helping 

communities and we reckon that is a great 

thing to be involved in. 

Wow, did you know that Lions International is 

the only Service organisation to have a seat on 

the UN councilé.more often than not we are 

the first to respond to and enter disaster areas 

with humanitarian aid. The recent Japan 

Typhoon Disaster is a great example. As your 

Club in Meredith and District we support the 

Lions International Foundation with its 

endeavours. Of course it is not all business we 

do like to have fun and more fun, even when 

we are working hard on a project.  

22 December ï Meredith ñChristmas Carolsò, 

Lions sausage sizzle. 

27 January 8:30 ï 1230 Lions ñAustralia Day 

Celebrationsò Pioneer Park BBQ Breakfast, 

games, best Ozzie day costume, prizes, and a 

lot more, stay tuned for the flyer to be released. 

Lions Christmas Cakes HAVE ARRIVED, order 

yours now via my Email. You can pick them up 

at the Christmas Carols. 

Our meetings are held on the first Tuesday of 

the month at the Meredith Golf Club at 7:30 pm 

Contact Jim Baker on 0419 757 965 or 

jbgm.meredith@bigpond.com 

 ñLions, Committed to our Local and Wider 

Communitiesò 

 

25 years in Prison, while mobsters go free.       
Where is Justice? 

Last week with my walking group, I enjoyed an 
interesting walk through old  Gold sites including 
Black Hill. An informal group of older chaps get 
together for a walk and a talk. Our host that week was 
Bruce, a retired sheep farmer from Hamilton. A fine 
chap he is. After a lovely lunch he brought up for 
discussion a Podcast he has been following- it is called 
ñCurtain the Podcastò: available on the net via Apple or 
one of the other providers.  

Bruce proceeded to tell us some of the details: an 
Aboriginal man in Rockhampton prison has served 
over 25 years in there for murder. The transcript of his 
trial in 1992 shows that with no forensic evidence, no 
witness statements and a very dubious ñconfessionò, 
Kevin ñCurtainò Henry was found guilty in this strange 
and very unfortunate case. At this point I would suggest 
all readers might find the time to listen to the Podcast. 
There are several episodes, but WOW the information 
presented is mind boggling! Not easy listening, but it 
needs to be heard. 

The Podcast is presented by journalist Amy McGuire 
and lawyer Martin Hodgson. Mr Hodgson has an 
international reputation as an advocate for wrongfully 
interned prisoners. In the past he has worked for 
Australian Journalist, Peter Greste in Egypt, David 
Hicks in Guantanamo and many prisoners on death row 
in the USA. He has successfully had sentences 
annulled and so-called, prisoners released; in a lot of 
these cases it was the jaundiced and manipulated 
confessions that were discredited.  

You may have seen on Netflix or other streaming 
services such cases explored and the American 
prisoners exonerated; there have been several; in fact 
over a hundred. But this case is in Australia: right here 
in our own backyard!  

At this time when the 25 year old ñRoyal Commission 
into Black Deaths in Custodyò recommendations 
remain unacted upon, this case is yet another scream 
and call for justice. And yet our Aboriginal brothers 
and sisters are being incarcerated and indeed killed in  
extraordinary numbers. Time for our culture to come to 
terms with these injustices.  

The other big legal  issue in Victoria is the ñLawyer X 
Royal commissionò. This also brings to front and 
centre, the way our legal culture has been operating. 
How can the means justify the ends? How could it be 
thought such dubious procedures could be tolerated 
from the top of our legal administrators? 

Steve Goat 

 

    the unCultured 
Goats 
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I Owe You 

All the self-help books will tell you that your time is 
money.  

In theory, this sounds easy enough. Know what your 
time is worth and charge accordingly. Otherwise 
donôt do it. But is it always this simple? 

Family obligation tends to mean that no, it isnôt. It 
means picking up the people you love at obscene 
hours in the morning, spending hours helping them 
with their homework or taxiing them to the airport so 
that they donôt have to pay ridiculous parking fees.  

However, it is the good old-fashioned working bee 
that sees not only time stolen from unsuspecting 
family and friends, but also energy.  

It was when we got tonnes of dirt delivered to our 
home recently (literally ï tonnes!) that I realised how 
unfair it is to ask people to sacrifice their Sunday 
afternoons to shovel and rake dirt around a backyard 
for five hours on a beautiful sunny day.  

As people began to arrive with wheelbarrows 
(because naturally we werenôt that prepared) and 
spare shovels and rakes, others began to text through 
their apologies. Something had come up and they 
could no longer commit to slave labouréoops, I 
mean the working bee. One could not help but admire 
their decision to save their bodies from unpaid 
manual labour.  

I was given the job of raking the piles of dirt that 
would be ferried from the front lawn to the backyard 
faster than I could rake. Energy levels were high, 
optimism was high, the risk of sunburn was high. 

As one half of the team requiring the working bee, 
my job was also to hydrate, feed and sunscreen the 
people who had begrudgingly volunteered their time.  

We finished up hours later, hot, sweaty and wearing a 
few layers of caked-on dirt. Hair was stuck to heads 
and breaths were short. Standing back looking at the 
expanse of brown backyard, hands proudly on hips, it 
was incredible to me that we expect people to do this 
for meagre excuses for pay.  

Were a case of beer and a free feed really worth the 
back pain and burnt skin they were going to wake up 
with tomorrow? 

The short answer is no. But with every working bee 
that you volunteer for, youôre actually being paid 
with something else. Time spent with your amazing 
family, of course, but also the unspoken contract that 
has been forged: I do your working bee, you do mine.  

So it may be wise not to do something that you 
wouldnôt do for pay, but when it comes to the 
moment that you need to call on family obligation, it 
doesnôt hurt to have a bank of IOUs to call upon.  

Gemma 

The 

Things 
We Say 

Gemma Hanan 

Play it by Ear 

A pretty straightforward 
origin story, óto play it by 
earô comes from referring 
to the act of playing music 
without sheet music or 
notes. Commonly used 
now to refer to handling a 
situation without any 
predetermined planning, 
the figurative use started 
being used in sport in the 
mid-20th century. Playing 
something by ear, it could 
be argued, could also be a 
handy set up to leave 
wiggle room for changing 
plans at the last minute. 
Say, cancelling loose lunch 
plans or pulling out of a 
working bee.  

 

Local Shearers Available  

Large and Small Lots 

Phone Shane & Seamus Dunne 

0448 291074 
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M a s t e r  T e c h n i c i a n  w i t h  3 5  y e a r s  i n d u s t r y  
e x p e r i e n c e  a n d  s e r v i c e  t o  t h e  r e g i o n

ǒ  D i g i t a l  a n t e n n a  s y s t e m s
ǒ  S a t e l l i t e / V A S T  s y s t e m s
ǒ  M e t r o  &  R e g i o n a l  R e c e p t i o n
ǒ  O n  s i t e  S i g n a l  t e s t s  &  q u o t e s
ǒ  H o m e  T h e a t r e ,  D A T A  &  P h o n e
ǒ  F r i e n d l y  S e r v i c e ,  A d v i c e  &  5  y e a r  

w a r r a n t y

F r a n k  S c h a e f e r  
5 3 3 3 4 4 4 1  o r  0 4 1 8 5 0 8 5 2 4  a n y t i m e

w w w . c h a n t e n n a . c o m . a u

 

 

 

 

Waterhole Group sessions available  

Sun 8th Dec & Sun 9th Feb 

10am - 12noon 

$20 per person bookings essential  

Waterhole group sessions offer an opportunity to connect 
with the horses and engage in mindfulness and relaxation 
exercises. The session includes morning tea.  Please refer 
to our website or FaceBook page for more information 

and booking details. 

www.h2hequinetherapy.com.au 

www.facebook.com/Heart-to-Heart-Equine-Assisted-
Therapy-1551920938188627/ 

 

Located in Meredith 0408 791 097 
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Landcare News 

Maude  

IT'S RABBIT TIME AGAIN! 

How the year has flown! It is now time to think about the Maude 
& District Landcare Group's annual rabbit poisoning campaign. 

The 2020 campaign will be held on Friday, February 28th , 
Monday, March 2nd and Thursday, March 5th. All the details 
will soon be available at maudeanddistrictlandcare@gmail.com 
and we will be running the campaign as much as possible online. 
We have a long list of email addresses, and welcome any other 
folk who wish to be part of our campaign. 

However, we stress that the program involves coming to Maude 
on all three of the above dates to collect your bait, as the 
program is designed for the rabbits to have access to the bait 
over that period. If you have any questions, please either contact 
us by email, or ring Lex Stray, 52819293, or Elaine Johns, 
52819395. 

It has been a funny year for rabbits. For many of us, they have 
been building up, then disappearing. There has certainly been 
some myxo evident, but there must surely be some RHD, 
formerly known as Rabbit Calicivirus as well. This disease is 
harder to identify, as the rabbits are usually found lying dead on 
the ground with no obvious symptoms. If you have a number of 
rabbits obvious on your property, now is the time to start 
thinking about what to do. Get out with a spotlight, or even a 
strong torch, and have a look around at night. Contact us if you 
need help! 

Would you like to grow trees and shrubs from seed 
collected on your property or other sites but donôt have the 
time to look after them? Following the very successful 
indigenous seed collection and propagation workshop in 
February 2019 we have now received funding from the 
Victorian Landcare Grants 2019-20 scheme to help grow 
seedlings from seed collected from local and indigenous 
trees and shrubs. You can collect and help propagate the 
seeds which the Rowsley Landcare Nursery will then care 
for until they are ready for planting out. This is an 
opportunity for you to obtain seedlings for shelter belts 
and other revegetation projects without the financial cost ï 
all you have to do is collect the seeds and help with 
propagating, and of course plant the seedlings once they 
have grown!  

For more information on how to collect seed on your 
property see the How to collect seed from native trees and 
shrubs Landcare Notes May 1999 (type the title into a 
search engine such as Google, or look for the link on the 
Bamganie Meredith and District Landcare Group 
Facebook page). So start collecting now ï more 
information about dates for propagating the seeds will be 
provided early next year, or see the Facebook page for an 
update.  

Merry Christmas and best wishes for the New Year, and 
we look forward to seeing you in 2020. 

The next meeting will be at 7:30pm on Thursday 20 February 

2020 at the Meredith Community Centre. For further details see 

the Meredith Landcare Group Facebook page or look in the 

February 2020 edition of the Meredith and District News. All 

welcome! 

Bamganie-Meredith  

The Annual General Meeting of the Bamganie-Meredith 
and District Landcare Group was held at on Thursday 21 
November 2019.   

The following office bearers were elected for 2019/2020: 

President: Mat Fisher, ph: 0409 862 326  
Vice-President: Rob McColl 
Secretary: Maddi McColl, ph: 0424 754 179  
Treasurer: Nerida Anderson, ph: 0409 335 693 
Committee: Richard Anderson, Duncan Blair 
Equipment loans: Rob McColl, ph: 0413 343 128 
Email: meredithlandcare@gmail.com 

Planning is now underway for 2020, with some exciting 
changes in store. Following the success of the speakers and 
workshop program in 2019 it was decided that the Landcare 
group will now meet every second month with a speaker 
invited to each meeting. The program of speakers is still to 
be finalised but will cover topics relating to protecting and 
enhancing the natural environment while also encouraging 
sustainable and productive farming practices. Please contact 
one of the committee members, or send an email if you 
would like to suggest a topic of interest. Other initiatives 
planned for the New Year include looking for ways the 
Landcare group can work together with other community 
groups in the district, and to continue to explore grant 
funding opportunities.   

Seed collection and propagation ï time to start 
collecting!  

 

Gorse on Your Property?  

Moorabool Catchment Landcare Group has  
obtained funding from the Victorian Gorse 
Taskforce (VGT) for landholders who would 
like to participate in a new Gorse Rebate 
Program. This program offers a rebate of 50% 
for control costs including: use of a contractor to 
spray or mulch; diesel costs for mechanical 
removal and for the cost of chemical for 
spraying (an Agricultural Chemical Users Permit 
or ACUP may be required for some chemicals). 
Please note that there is a capped rebate amount 
per property. Gorse Rebate program will run 
from November 2019 to April 2020 but may be 
extended. 

To find out if you qualify for program, organise 
a field inspection or register your interest in the  
program, contact Jennifer Johnson (Moorabool 
Catchment Landcare Coordinator)  on : 

0497 770 075 or moorabool.landcare@gmail.com 


